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 IN MEMORIAL

At this time we would like to
remember our former Mayor,
Willis (June) Elms, who was

suddenly taken from us one year ago
today - July 11 , 2006.We wish toth

extend our heartfelt  prayers to his
family.
 

SPECIAL THANK YOU

A big Thank-you goes out to Gerry
Dobbin  who donated a beautiful
home made gun belt. This item made
more than $1000.00 which went
toward the Fireman’s Truck Fund.
The Gun Belt  was drawn for at the
Firemen’s Breakfast  on June 16,
2007. The lucky winner was Sandy
Caines!

ELECTRONIC BANKING

Council is happy to announce that
this new service is now available
through the Bank of Montreal,
Scotiabank and Credit Union. This
will allow residents and businesses in
the area to pay on their accounts via
telephone and/or internet banking. If
you have any questions as to the set
up please give the office a call.

SUMMER STUDENT
EMPLOYMENT PROGRAM

Council is pleased to announce that
the summer student employment
program is underway. Hired this
summer are:
Cody McKay Jeremy Curlew
Wendy Reid Andrew Guy
Joshua Rumbolt Kayla Serrick
Diedra Snow
Congratulations students and keep up
the good work.

BINGO

TICKET DRAW: Thank-you goes
out to Goldie Layden who donated
a Basket in aid of the Fire
Department’s New Truck Fund.
Ticket sold on this basket raised
$101.00 for the truck fund.

COMMUNITY YARD SALE 

With the rainy  weather, our yard sale
had to be postponed. Get together all
your  stuff and get ready, July 14 is
set for the big day, RAIN OR SHINE.
If you would like your address put on
the map for the yard sale please call
the town office.

FARMERS NEED ASSISTANCE

Reidville is a small knit family
sharing everyday life with our
farmers.  The beautiful farmers fields
we see outlining our towns have a
bigger purpose than beauty - they are
the livelihood of our farmers,
however due to four-wheelers, bikes
and trikes, this livelihood is being
endangered.  It is impossible for all
farmers to fence in their many

hundreds of acres of fields -
whether it is hay fields, sod
farms or crops.  These fields hold
a wealth of investment for our
farmers.  Owners of off-terrain
vehicles or parents of youth
driving these vehicles are asked
to use consideration when
traveling the fields of Reidville.
Your bikes/4-wheelers maybe
fun for you to use, but on our
fields, they are extremely
destructive.  Please stay off the
fields.

THANK-YOU

Council would like to extend a
sincere thank-you to the
Reidville Recreation Committee
for purchasing 2 new stoves for
the Community Hall. This serves
to be a great asset to the
Community Hall as well as to the
Fireman for their fundraiser
breakfast.

ADOPT AN AREA

Council is looking for residents
who are interested to adopting an
area of Town that they would be
willing to maintain. If this is
something you are interested
please contact the council office.

HYDRANT FLUSHING

D u e  t o  u n f o r s e e n
circumstances the flushing of
the fire hydrants was unable to
take place on June 24 , 2007.th

This will however be done in
the near future. Once a date is
set notices will be posted. So
please keep watch.

SUMMER RECREATION
PROGRAM FOR YOUTH

The regularly summer
recreation program for youth
aged from about five years
until Grade 6 is scheduled to
be held this year from Friday ,
July 13  until Friday, Augustth

3  from 1-3 pm daily at theth

Reidville Community Hall.
This program promotes
physical activity, social
interaction and a safe
environment for children to
play.  The cost of the program
is just $0.25 per day to help
cover the cost of the end of
year party on  August
3 .Registration forms can beth

picked up at the office prior, or
you may wait until Friday to
register your child For more
information, please contact the



council office from 9 am to 3
pm daily. .

YOUTH
ACCOMPLISHMENTS

Graduate: When we published
the list of High School Graduates
for the 2006-2007 school year, we
missed one young man.
Congratulations go out to Darren
Burden.

          .....................................

Congratulation goes out to
Morgan Reid for being selected
Captain for the Newfoundland
and Labrador Under 17 boys’
basketball team. He will be
traveling with the  to New
Brunswick this summer to
compete in the J.D. Irving

Limited Loyalist City
Summerfest National

Tournament.
Good Luck Morgan!

         .....................................

SPECIAL GREETINGS!

Birthdays:
Date    Name                Age
July 1    Don Brake            ?
July 12     Marjorie Oxford     64
July 12     Oscar Hiscock         50
July 13     Phillip Fudge            8
July 14     Justin Curlew          18
July 14     Jeremy Curlew        18
July 14     Shawn Janes            43
July 16     Rebecca Reid             8
July 17    Aubrey Janes            89
July 18    Colleen Janes           14
July 18    Louise Pittman         64
July 20    Terrance Curlew      12
July 25   Shirley MacDonald   53
July 30   Jessica Lush           20
July 31    Earl Reid                    ?
Aug. 3    Aaron Butt                   ?
Aug. 4    Doug Hiscock            61
Aug. 9    Wilfred Hutchings     89
Aug. 9    Trina Hiscock           32
Aug. 10   Raymond Curlew      77
Aug. 12   Angela Butt               48

Date Name       Years

July 8    Paula & Jason Stagg       1

July 10  Ed &Josephine  Lozier   21

July 12 Sharon & Rick Burden    15

July 16 Debbie & Oscar Hiscock 30

July 27 Hazel & Willie Reid          34

Aug. 9 Irene 7 Raymond Curlew   27

FRIENDLY REMINDER TO
HORSE OWNERS

Any rider on a horse is asked
to be very conscious of horse
droppings on the town’s
roadways.  If you  are
traveling on the many hay
fields in our town, this is not

such a concern - however while
riding on any streets in our town,
council would appreciate it if you
cleaned up behind your animal. 
These beautiful creatures are a
pleasure to look at and Reidville
is the home of many - however
their droppings can be both a
nuisance and  a safety hazzard as
walkers are forced to walk
around it as they travel the
town’s roadways.  Please keep
our town, clean, green and happy.

BUY & SELL 

MOVING SALE:
Set of Dusty Rose Lamp Shades,
Small Deep Freezer, Portable Potty,
Rocking Chair, 13" TV/remote,
DVD Player(new), BBQ/Propane
Tank, 2 Area Rugs (10x12 & 7x9)
& Runner (dusty Rose), Coleman
Camp Stove, Vehicle Remote
Starter (new), Large Fan, 6 ft
Christmas Tree, Microwave Stand,
Exercise Bench and House Plants.
Phone #  635-5164
153 Reidville Road

FOR SALE
Table Set with 6 high back
Chairs(white chrome /fabric seats &
backs). Price $100.00
Phone # : 635-2036

PERMITS

If you are intending to do ANY
construction, council would like to
remind residents that building
applications MUST be filled out
and returned to the office for
council approval. Council meets the
2  Monday of every month. nd

Due to the excessive amount of
residents constructing without 
approval or permit, any resident that
continues to construct without a
permit or has been ordered to stop
work council will proceed with the
dismantling of the construction.

DUMPING

It has been brought to councils
attention that there is garbage and
animal carcasses being dumped off 
in the area past Cache Rapid
Stables. This is illegal and council
is asking that should anyone witness
this please report it to the council
office.

LAND BEAUTIFICATION

It’s the time of year for mowing
lawns and keeping your property
nice. Council is asking residents,
when mowing your lawn, if you
wouldn’t mind going the extra
distance to mow the ditch area  as
well as keeping free of debris. Close

attention to your garbage box it
important as well, that is the
first thing people see when they
enter your property.

WRECKED VEHICLES 

Wishing to remove wrecks from

your property.  There are a number

of businesses in Deer Lake who

supply this service.  Please contact

either at your convenience.  NOTE:

The town’s regulations are printed

below for your convenience. 

Please ensure that any  vehicles you

have on your property complies

with the town’s regulations.

“...that any vehicle, not licensable,

that does not have four tires and

has major external body parts (e.g.

fenders, doors) missing shall be

considered a wreck and therefore

has to be either removed or tarped 

immediately.  Those individuals not

complying with the town’s by-law

will have their wreck vehicle

removed at the expense of the

owner.”

PRAYERS

We would like to send prayers
out to Captain Terry and Bonnie
Hopkins at this difficult time.

TAX COLLECTION

As of July 5, 2007, the town’s
collection rate for 2007 stands
at 79.75%. Compared with the
same time last year, the town’s
collection rate is down  from
80.71%.

Council
would like
to sincerely
thank
residents
who have

been diligent with the payment
of their account and would like
to remind everyone that June
30  was the due date for 2007th

taxes. Please note that interest is
now being charged to those
accounts not paid in full.

To those residents in arrears
and not honoring agreements, 
please note that further action
is being taken!

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

Doctor on Call....1-800-261-0741

Fire Alarm.....................635-5600

RCMP...............................635-2173

Ambulance.....................635-3020

NF Power.............1-800-474-5711

Council Office..............635-5232

                           Fax: 635-4498

Health Line....... 1-888-709-2929

http://www.artcraftsandthings.ca

